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An ADJOURNED Meeting of The Mayor and Borough Council of The Borough of Glen 

Ridge was held on Monday, January 4, 2021 in the Council Chamber of The Municipal 

Building, Glen Ridge, New Jersey at 6:30 p.m. 

Mayor Patrick led The Council and the citizens in attendance in a Salute to the Flag and 

read a prepared statement that adequate notice of this meeting has been provided to the 

public as required by statutes. 

Present:  Councilors Hughes, Lisovicz, Mans, Murphy, Law and Morrow 

Absent:  None   

The following Borough Officers were in attendance: Borough Administrator Michael 

Zichelli, Chief Byron-Lagattuta, Municipal Clerk Tara Ventola and Borough Attorney 

Malyska. 

RESOLUTION  NO.      165-20     
 
Offered      by  Councilor MORROW     
Seconded   by   Councilor   MURPHY 
 
WHEREAS, James “Jim” Ashenfelter was born to Lilian and Horace Ashenfelter 
longstanding residents and volunteers of the Borough of Glen Ridge, both active 
volunteers for the Glen Ridge Educational Foundation and Freeman Gardens;  and  
 
WHEREAS,  following along in his parents’ spirit of volunteerism, Jim Ashenfelter was 
appointed to the Glen Ridge Board of Adjustment on January 21, 1992 and has faithfully 
and justly served the commission for the past 28 years and has also been known to be 
an avid gardener himself; and  
 
WHEREAS, this resolution is presented to JAMES ASHENFELTER and The Mayor and 
The Borough Council of The Borough of Glen Ridge desire to convey to you an expression 
of its commendation and grateful acknowledgment for the valued services rendered by 
you in the public interest as a member of The BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT; and 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that The Mayor and The Borough Council sincerely 
appreciate the worthwhile contribution that you have made toward the welfare and 
development of this fine community and we wish you and your family all the best in your 
future endeavors. 
 

 
 

Mr. Zichelli thanked Mr. Ashenfelter for his invaluable service to the Borough.   
 
Chief Byron-Lagattuta thanks Mr. Ashenfelter for all of his service and dedication to the 
town and for his work on the JCC. 
 
Councilor Murphy also acknowledged Mr. Ashenfelter’s spirit of volunteerism and 
dedication to Glen Ridge.   
 
Mr. Ashenfelter thanked the Mayor, Council members and department heads for their kind 
words and support. 
 
With no further business to come before this Council, Mayor Patrick entertained the 
following Motion. 

It was moved by Councilor Murphy, seconded by Councilor Morrow that this meeting be 
adjourned SINE DIE.  

Hughes Murphy None None None

Lisovicz Law

Mans Morrow

(Insert last name)

RECORDED VOTE: Ayes Nays Abstained Absent
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Mayor Patrick declared that this meeting is hereby adjourned, and he announced that he 
Council will reconvene immediately following the SWEARING – IN CEREMONY. 

The Council adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 

Tara L. Ventola 

Tara L. Ventola 

Municipal Clerk 
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